0.M. No. 13017/1/2000-0O.L. (P&C), dated 2.5.2000
Subject:— Statutory translation by Public Sector Undertakings etc.—clarification

While considering the recommendation regarding translation of statutory literature of Public Sector Undertakings, it
was decided as per the Presidential order dated 30.12.88 on the first volume of the Report of the Committee of Parliament on
Official language that the Official Language Wing of the Legislative Department is meant for translation of statutory
material of Govt. Departinents and Offices only. Banks, insurance companies and large undertakings should make their own
arrangements for translation of statutory material. The Official language Wing of Legislative Department will prepare and
provide some standard drafts for their guidance and also extend its full co-operation for the training of law officers. For
smaller undertakings, for whom it is not feasible to make this arrangement, the Bureau of Public Enterprises may make
requisite arrangements through the Standing Conference on Public Enterprises or by some other means.

2. The Official Language Wing of the Legislative Department was consulted on the subject as to how to certify the
authenticity of Hindi translation of Legal documents rendered by the Public Sector Undertakings etc. Legislative Department
have informed that the standard Hindi drafts on different statutory documents like agreements, contracts etc. have been
published by them. These are the authentic Hindi translation and can be helpful in Hindi translation and vetting of different
documents. Assistance will be provided by the Official languages Wing of the Legislative Department for preparing Hindi
text of such statutory documents, whose Hindi text can not be prepared with the help of the standard drafts already
published.

3. All Ministries/Deptts. are requested to apprise the Public Sector Undertakings, Banks, Insurance companies etc.
under their control of the said arrangement.



